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Churchill Class Update 

This week started with Mike from Salus com-

ing to talk to us about a community project.  

We were put into groups to think about ideas 

for a project to do over the next six weeks.  

We discussed global warming, pollution and 

recycling. 

Then, in PE, we played quick cricket and multi

-skills with Mr Digby.  Emma claimed she was 

exhausted afterwards and her legs hurt for 

ages! 

 

 

In science, we learnt about DNA with Mrs Bromfield.  Ilona hates bananas so she was horrified to 

discover that about 50% of our DNA is the same as the DNA of a banana!  Did you know that 

99.9% of human DNA is the same? 

In English, we have started reading 

“Floodland” which is set in a future where 

many parts of England are submerged in wa-

ter.  We will be talking about the effects of 

climate change and what happens to individ-

uals, families and society in the book. 
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Churchill Class Update Cont... 

The main event of this week has been 

the auditioning and casting for our 

end of year performance. 

On Monday, we all wrote letters of ap-

plication to Mrs Norman, trying to 

persuade her why we wanted certain 

parts.  She used these letters to help 

organise our auditions but then it 

took ages for her and Mrs Channon to 

decide because so many of us are so 

amazing. 

 

There were too many people who 

wanted big parts so Mrs Norman told 

us not to be too disappointed.  However, Lexy said she was internally screaming because she 

thought Mrs Norman would give her a solo singing part! 

 

Finally, we were all given our roles and we have officially started rehearsing! 

 

We are so glad our SATs are over and we can now look forward to enjoying our last few weeks at 

Sandhurst.  We have so much to be excited about! Next Friday, we will be having a special Forest 

School session.  We can’t wait for the school trip to Port Lympne and we are extremely excited 

about our year 6 leavers’ dinner.  Some of us 

have even bought our outfits already! 

 

Compiled by Emma, Holly L, Ilona, Scarlet 

and Darcy 
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Potter Class  - Forest School Adventures 

Potters had a fantastic first forest school session at Windmill Woods. All the children were so excited 
and thoroughly enjoyed exploring. They were so well behaved and the little Potters learnt about be-
ing safe in the woods. The big Potters found a baby toad which caused great excitement. All the chil-
dren enjoyed the eggy bread snack. 
We look forward to sharing all our achievements this term.  
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Achievements 

During half term, Alex and Imogen Allen and Thomas Willard attended a running festival with 
their parents. The children all decided they wanted to take part in the 2.5k race on Saturday.  

 

They all did extremely well, particularly as it was so hot. Alex and Thomas both finished in under 
20 minutes and Imogen finished in 25 minutes.  

 

On Sunday, they completed a further 5k fun run which was a bug themed team event (The Allens 
and Willards were in Team Ladybird). Again, all three children did so well, showing real determi-
nation to complete the tough course.  
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P & F Update 

 

 

 

 

FATHER’S DAY SALE  

14th June 2019 

On Friday 14th June, we will be holding a gift sale for your children to buy someone spe-
cial a Father’s Day present.  

The gifts will be priced between £1.50 and £2.50.  

 

 

The sale will be during the school day, so if you wish your child(ren) to take part please 
send them into school with enough money in a named purse or envelope. 

Thank you – Parents and Friends  
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Attendance & Punctuality 

Class Percentage 

Attendance 

Potter 100 

Nightingale 98.0 

Darwin 99.3 

Pankhurst 97.9 

Shakespeare 100 

Churchill 99.2 

Congratulations to Potter and Shakespeare classes who 

all have 100% attendance this week - that is so fantastic!  

You can share Ted next week. 

 

Churchill Class were the most punctual pupils once again 

- Pup will be staying with you for another week! 

Much better attendance this week - well done everyone. 

 

Great fun was had at the bounce yester-

day, by our eighty five 100% attenders 

during Term 5. Even better, the sun was 

shining and the bounce could take place 

in the fresh air. 

85 children will be awarded their 100% 

certificates next week. 

Seven children will be awarded  bronze 

certificates too. 

Well done to everyone. Great attendance. 
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SANDHURST PRIMARY SCHOOL 

MIDDAY MEALS SUPERVISOR REQUIRED 
 

We require a Midday Meals Supervisor to join our friendly team. 

 

Start date:  3rd September 2019 

Term Time only 

 

Salary - Kent Range 2 £17364.00 pro rata. 

 

 

For an application form, job description and person specification please contact Jan 
Patridge:- 

 

Sandhurst Primary School, Rye Road, Sandhurst, Kent, TN18 5JE. 

Tel: 01580 850288   

e-mail: office@sandhurst.kent.sch.uk  

 
This post is subject to a DBS disclosure. 

 
“This school is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and 

young people and expects all staff and volunteers to share this commitment.” 

 
Closing Date:  21st June 2019 

 
Interviews:  1st July 2019 

 

 

Vacancy 

mailto:headteacher@sandhurst.kent.sch.uk
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Music lessons at Sandhurst Primary School September 2019 

Learning a musical instrument is very good for a child’s development. Improving 

coordination and mental skills whilst learning to read a new language.  A child’s 

confidence and enjoyment also improves dramatically and the children will have 

opportunities to perform in assemblies and several concerts throughout the year.   

I will be at Sandhurst School teaching piano and singing on Tuesday mornings in September. 

Please email me for further details if you are interested in your child having lessons. 

Please contact me at katieslowgrove@hotmail.com if you would like any further information. 

Katie Slowgrove BA Hons PGCE 

Open Day - Sandhurst Nursery Music Lessons 

Summer Football Courses 

Discounted summer football course with Premier Football School 

Premier Football School is once again running a football course at Cranbrook School, this 
summer, from Tuesday 6th - Friday 9th August for boys and girls aged 4 - 12 of all abilities. 
The times are 10.00am - 3.30pm. During the course we run a kids World Cup tournament 
with trophies for every child to take home. We also offer lots fun competitions, such as run 
penalty shoot-outs with prizes. PFS is offering parents the opportunity to pay just £39 for this 
four-day course by entering discount code PFS4DAYSUMMER when booking on our web-

site. To book, please visit www.premierfootballschool.co.uk 

SportsReach Soccer and Netball School with Sandhurst Baptist Church - £25 per child 

Wednesday 14th - Saturday 17th August with Awards Service on Sun 18th 

Football for 7-17 year olds 

Netball for 9-13 year olds 

10am - 4pm every day 

 

Holiday Club with Sandhurst Baptist Church - FREE 

Thursday 1st - Saturday 3rd August 

9.30am - 12pm every day 

For 7-11 year olds 

For more info. about either event or to book a place, please contact Lizzie 07761 541534 

mailto:katieslowgrove@hotmail.com
http://www.premierfootballschool.co.uk
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Community 
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Community 
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“ 

Blend” -  after school teen café/club 

 

Held in the Mission Church building, Sandhurst, a central point in the vil-

lage, Blend will be held on a Tuesday from 3.45pm – 5.45pm.  We aim to 

provide a safe space where teens can come to meet with their friends after 

the school bus has dropped them off,  and take part in games and activities 

(pool, table tennis, board games, crafts), and enjoy milkshakes, cakes and 

healthier snacks. 

At present, our young people have nowhere to go in the village, and our 

hope is that Blend will create strong relationships with the young people, 

and also their families. 

This project is already running successfully at St Mary’s  Church in 

Goudhurst.  Between 25 and 40 young people regularly attend Blend 

Goudhurst. 

With the mental health and wellbeing of young people a primary concern 

in our communities Blend offers not only an opportunity to build friend-

ships between the church and the young people, but also a place for them 

to be able to talk to mature, safe and caring adults in confidence and with-

out judgement.  

There are many “ add-on “ opportunities once Blend is established – coun-

selling drop ins, debt advice, healthy relationship courses  – as well as our 

hope to join up with other “Blends” in the local area to run activity away 

days during the school holidays  for the young people. 

We aim to start Blend Sandhurst in September 2019. 

Community 
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Diary Dates 

 

12th Jun   Nursery School Open Day 9.30 - 2.00 p.m. 

13th Jun   New Intake Evening for Parents 7.00 p.m. 

18th Jun   Year 5 parent consultations re: Kent Test 

19th Jun   New intake visiting p.m. 

20th Jun   P & F Non Uniform Day 

21st Jun   Inset Day-children not in school 

24th June   New Intake visiting p.m. 

28th Jun   Sponsored Welly Walk 

29th Jun   P & F Summer Fayre  

2nd Jul    KS2 Kidenza  Workshops 

4th Jul    Move Up afternoon 

    New Intake visiting p.m. 

5th Jul    Reports to Parents 

8th Jul    KS1 Trip to The Rare Breeds Centre 

    Full Governing Body Meeting 

8th –12th Jul   Meet the teacher after school 

9th Jul    KS2 Trip to Port Lympne 

10th Jul   New Intake visiting p.m.    

11th Jul   Year 6 Performance  - 7.00 p.m. 

12th Jul   Leavers Assembly Mission Church 

    P & F Slip and Slide 

13th Jul   P & F Camping 

16th Jul   Year 6 Dinner 6.30 p.m. 

18th Jul   Attendance Assembly 

19th Jul   Year 6 Leaver’s Assembly 9.00 a.m. 

    End of Term 

22nd Jul   INSET Day (children not in school) 

23rd Jul   INSET Day (children not in school) 

 

 

  

   


